April 16, 2019

     
The April 16, 2019 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Devine, Beccue, Schultz, Williams. 

Trustees absent: Greathouse
    
 Also physically present: Chief Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Tanya Callahan and Rachel Imig. 

Tanya Callahan and Rachel Imig representing Girl Scout Troop #1921 address the board to present the idea for “Little Library’s” to be placed at three locations in Minier. They stated the libraries will be built, stocked and maintained by Troop #1921. The libraries will be approximately 2 foot by 2 foot and will be treated wood. These libraries will be completed by the girls of Troop #1921 in 60 days.


A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Shultz to Approve the 04/02/2019 Board Meeting Minutes. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Devine, Beccue, Schultz, Williams. Nayes: None


A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Shultz to approve Three “Little Free Library Stations” provided by Girl Scout Troop #1921. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Devine, Beccue, Schultz, Williams. Nayes: None

Callahan and Imig exit. 

Schopp addressed the board. 


Schopp gives the board and update of the West Side Park. He states the playground is assembled and level for sidewalks. Public works flushed hydrants and did a flow test of the hydrates. Schopp states public works had no issues during the power outage. Public works has started mowing parks. Schopp will be asking to buy a 6 ½” x 12” trailer to haul the mower at the next meeting. 

A motion was made by Shultz and seconded by Devine to approve the contract with Cross Implement, Inc. for the rental of the JD Z920M mower for the 2019 season. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Devine, Keneipp, Schultz, Williams. Nayes: None.  Abstain: Beccue.


A motion was made by Shultz and seconded by Devine to approve Appropriation Transfers. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Devine, Beccue, Schultz, Williams. Nayes: None.  


A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Shultz to approve Resolution #312 “Identity Theft Prevention Program for Village of Minier Utility, 2019”. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Devine, Beccue, Schultz, Williams. Nayes: None.  

Chief Weseloh entered. 


Chief Weseloh addressed the board. 

Weseloh stated that TC3 will adjust their billing cycle to align with municipality’s fiscal year for budget purpose. Weseloh will be attending a school safety program. He will be replacing the battery in the police department’s taser. 


Keneipp updated Weseloh on the Little Free Libraries. Weseloh saw no issue with the idea. 


Horner stated she and Mugler had been looking into Auditors for the upcoming Village audit. She will present the proposals at the next board meeting on May 03, 2019. Clerk Mugler and Horner have been looking into health insurance quotes for the Village. Horner passed out Statement of Economic Interest forms to anyone that had not turned theirs in to date.  Horner updated the board on the new Recycling grant amount this fiscal year. 


Keneipp stated that he will have a recommendation for a new board member to fill Nystroms vacant seat. 

Schopp stated that he would like to use a new engineer for future street work. 


A motion to adjourn at 8:20 p.m was made by Beccue and seconded by Shultz. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Devine, Beccue, Schultz, Williams. Nayes: None.  
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk   
